Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2012

President Richard Byrnes opened the meeting at 3:00 pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. He introduced Sgt Chris Evan as we had no guest speaker.

Sgt. Evan introduced Community Crimes Detective Craig Fass. The Community Resources and Detective divisions merged. Detective Fass replaces Detective Andy Cox. Fass can be reached at 631-4569. However, do not call him in place of 911. Detective Fass told us about himself and filled us in on what his job entails.

Sgt Evan spoke about the Volunteer Appreciation Program. He also stated that gas cards would be kept on the dashboard to the left of the steering wheel in a holder.

The All Hazards Expo will be held at the Crystal River Armory on May 19. 

The Sheriff’s Department has tried out a Dodge Police Car, but they have decided on Fords. New cars will be delivered in the next few months. They will be smaller and visibility will be lessened. Crime Watch will not see the new vehicles for at least 5 years. We should be looking at Crime Mapping before driving.

President Byrnes introduced new members Tom Okimoto, David Griffis, and John Erdman. There are ten applications in limbo.

The February minutes are on the Web Site.

There is no correspondence.

Roger Kessinger gave the February Treasurer’s Report as follows:


Opening Balance as of 2/1/2012:
$6,093.85


Donation  




       15.00

           Expenditures:



none


Closing Balance as of 2/29/2012         $6,108.85

Len Chesterfield made a motion to accept the report as given. Craig Blaine seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

The left front tire was changed on March 22, due to a flat. Oil was changed on 2/29. A two-day maintenance is scheduled for March 19 and 20. We hope to have a loaner.

The question of shorts is still being looked into. Sgt Evan suggested looking at the Military Outlet in Crystal River. He also suggested calling Cindy Russo to find out where the Sheriff’s uniform shorts are purchased.

We are under water restrictions. No one should be watering during the hours we drive. Sgt Evan suggested that Crime Watch units should not concern themselves with the water issue.

The Captain’s Report is as follows:




 Man Hours:


316



Miles:



4212



Fuel Gallons:

no longer reported



Fuel Cost:


no longer reported



Security Checks:

83



Construction Sites:

40



Utilities:


661

A video is on the Web Site. It shows the new CPR technique.

Four incidents occurred in SMW in the last month.

Jim Clements is back driving. Paul Fulton will be back soon. Bob Dutton is ill.

The next meeting will take place on April 9. Sheriff Dawsy will swear in the newly elected officers.

George Brand made a motion to adjourn. Mike Cerny seconded it.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

